NITNC ZOOM MEETING MINUTES       NOVEMBER 9, 2021       17 Participants

Terry Deno opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.
There will be no meeting in December.  Next meeting is Jan 11, 2022.
There has been an application made by Stream Spokane Town Homes to build 120 Town House units on the land along Indian Trail Rd. adjacent to the Vet Clinic.  No permit has been issued yet.

Annica Eagle gave a report from the Office of Neighborhood Services. 
There are some Disposal Passes still available.  Cop Shops can be called to reserve one.
The City will be cleaning up the leaves on the streets in the Indian Trail area on Nov.17th and 18th.
The results of the Mobile Speed Signs study are complete.  It was determined that between Kathleen and Pacific Park Drive 85% of the vehicles traveling North and South were going 42 mph.  At the intersection of Barnes Rd. and Farmdale 85% of the vehicles were going 33 mph. 

Jeanine Mc Kinney reported there was no income for the month of October.  $10.00 was paid out to extend our Non-profit License.  The account balance is $7,04.94.

Officer Keith Cler said crime was down this past month.  There was one burglary on a construction site, 1 vehicle prowling, and 1 car theft.  ( keys left inside car.)
He cautioned against leaving our cars running unattended to warm up now that the weather is getting colder.  Vehicle thefts increase with the colder temperatures.
Mark Davies reported from the Community Assembly.
There was a presentation by the STA regarding a change in the Fare System after the first of the year.  It will be a cashless service.  Cards can be purchased and scanned when getting on and off.  STA is wanting input from the public as the system rolls out.  There is a Fare Survey that can be found @ spokane transit.com/fare survey.  
The Office of Neighborhood Services is finalizing its Leadership Training with Gonzaga’s assistance.  The meetings are one Sat. / month and run from Jan. to June.
Kandace Watkins reported for Candice Mumm on the progress of the Walkability Project Study for the area around Woodridge Elementary School.  The goal is to see what improvements can be made to make it easier and safer for students that walk to and from school.
Jerry White ( Riverkeeper for Spokane) gave a presentation about the importance of maintaining and protecting our Spokane River.  He talked about some history of the river and the Programs involved to help protect the water quality and limit any negative effects on it.
Annette Long, from Avista spoke about energy saving techniques for homeowners.
Leona Haley presented information about Washington State’s Energy Smart Loans available to homeowners and small businesses.  These can be used to help make  improvements to increase their energy efficiency.
There are also Home Energy Audits available at no cost to determine what measures can be taken to improve efficiency .
Kathy Husted mentioned that the Indian Trail Branch of the Library closed on Oct.27th for improvements.  It will remain closed until late Summer.
The newly remodeled Shadle Branch is now open.

Terry closed the meeting at 8:30 p.m
